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At a meeting of the Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors held on March 13, 2018 

on a motion by ____________________ and passed ________, the Board adopted the 

following resolution: 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 2018- 

   

A RESOLUTION FOR THE VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF FORESTRY’S DRY 

FIRE HYDRANT GRANT PROGRAM 

 

Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors               March 13, 2018 

 

WHEREAS, the Virginia Dry Fire Hydrant Grant Program was adopted in 1995 by the 

Virginia General Assembly with the intent of improving fire protection and conserving 

energy; and  

 

WHEREAS, this opportunity will improve the County of Spotsylvania Department of 

Fire, Rescue, and Emergency Management and volunteer agencies’ ability to protect the 

people, property, and environment of our community; and 

 

WHEREAS, the landowner has provided written agreement for the installation of a dry 

fire hydrant to be installed at 6548 Courthouse Road, Spotsylvania, Virginia if the grant 

is awarded. 

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Spotsylvania County Board of 

Supervisors that an application be submitted under the Virginia Dry Fire Hydrant Grant 

Program to request installation of a dry fire hydrant at 6548 Courthouse Road; and  

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, by the Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors that 

the following individuals are hereby designated as authorized agents any of whom may 

act in the execution and administration of this particular grant award application and any 

subsequent grant award:  Mark B. Taylor, County Administrator; Mark Cole, Deputy 

County Administrator; Edward Petrovitch, Deputy County Administrator; Jay Cullinan, 

Chief of the Department of Fire, Rescue, and Emergency Management; Jason Irby, 

Deputy Chief for the Department of Fire, Rescue, and Emergency Management; Jeff 

Foster, Battalion Chief for the Department of Fire, Rescue, and Emergency Management; 

and Annette D’Alessandro, Grants Manager. 

 

(SEAL)       A COPY TESTE: 

______________________________ 

       Aimee R. Mann 

 Deputy Clerk to the Board of 

Supervisors 

 


